Town of East Hampton

Town Council Workshop
Tuesday, February 16, 2016
Middle School Library
MINUTES

Present: Chairperson Patience Anderson, Vice Chairman Ted Hintz, Jr., Council Members Mark Philhower, Josh Piteo and Kevin Reich and Town Manager Michael Maniscalco
Not Present:  Pete Brown and Melissa Engel
Also Present: Mike Sorano and Alicia Wakefield of Friar Associates and Charles Warrington and Ken Guyette from Colliers

Call to order & Pledge of Allegiance

Chairperson Anderson called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. in the Middle School Library. 

Chairperson Anderson welcomed everyone to the meeting and provided an overview of the facility evaluation process to this point.  
Mr. Maniscalco introduced Mike Sorano and Alicia Wakefield of Friar Associates and Charles Warrington and Ken Guyette from Colliers who are the newly retained project managers.
Presentation By Police Department Building Committee
Tom Burdick, Chairman of the Police Department Building Committee presented a report prepared by the Committee. They spent extensive time evaluating different police departments.  They found the flow of the internal and external access was very important along with space allocation.  They would like the layout of the Montville Public Safety Building along with suggested changes to fit the proposed Center School renovations.  A copy of the report will be included with the minutes filed in the Town Clerk’s Office.
Discussion of Facility Evaluation with Friar Associates
Mike Sorano of Friar Associates provided an overview of the updated report and the various scenarios in the report. Discussion and questions included space needs, enrollment projections, the inclusion of the Board of Education administrative offices, timeframes for submitting information to the State for reimbursements, space needs for the 4th and 5th grades and next steps.
Next steps include scheduling another workshop, re-looking at space needs and obtaining a second opinion on enrollment projections.
Public Remarks
Tom Burdick, Chairman of the Police Department Building Committee, commented that Montville was chosen for the flow of the building.  He feels workshops are needed with each department to see what space could be cut.
Chris Goff, Board of Education member, commented regarding scenario 2, keeping Center School as a school, are there specific sites identified for the Police Department and Town Hall.  Mr. Hintz noted the space is based solely on square footage at this point, no specific sites.
Ted Turner, Hog Hill Road, commented that he attended some Water Pollution Control Authority meetings and asked about the water quality issues at Memorial School.
Roger Abraham, 47 Clark Hill Road, commented that when he was on the WPCA several years ago new green sand filters were put in place at Memorial School.
Cynthia Abraham, 47 Clark Hill Road, commented that she is on the High School Building Committee.  She feels the Town Council needs to form a professional building committee and that State rules need to be followed to obtain reimbursement.
Barbara Moore, 7 Overlook Road, commented that moving the 5th grade to the Middle School would be worth looking into.
Bill Dinunzio, 40 Spice Hill Drive, commented that he would like to see the project done properly.
Jarod Bushey, 149 Main Street, commented that squeezing students into various schools temporarily would help move the project along for the Police Department/Town Hall.
Mary Ann Dostaler, 56 William Drive, commented on scope creep.  She feels that a building committee should be formed and the schools should be in charge of moving students. She also commented on the use of Center School.
Adjournment
A motion was made by Mr. Philhower, seconded by Mr. Hintz, to adjourn the meeting at 8:10 p.m.  Voted (5-0)
Respectfully submitted,

Cathy Sirois
Recording Clerk
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